

UTLA Strike Update: Day 4 and 5

Brooke Rios brios@newlosangeles.org		Fri, Jan 18, 2019 at 12:33 PM
To: Bari Sherman <	>, Deb Christenson <	>, Emily Yukich
>, Jonathan Lo	pez < >, Kevin Doyle <	
>, Peter Sheehy <	>, Steve Barrett <	>, Susan Nickerson
< Tim Kusserow	Tim Kusserow As Tim Kusserow As Tim Kusserow As Tim Kusserow Tim Ku	
Allison Arkin <		•
Cc: Daryl Brooks <dbrook@newlosangeles.c< td=""><td>org>, Kate O'Brien <kobrien@newlosangeles.o< td=""><td>rg>, Gabreille Bravton</td></kobrien@newlosangeles.o<></td></dbrook@newlosangeles.c<>	org>, Kate O'Brien <kobrien@newlosangeles.o< td=""><td>rg>, Gabreille Bravton</td></kobrien@newlosangeles.o<>	rg>, Gabreille Bravton
<gbrayton@newlosangeles.org>, Xochitl Lira</gbrayton@newlosangeles.org>	a <xlira@newlosangeles.org>, Brooke Goldber</xlira@newlosangeles.org>	g
 bgoldberg@newlosangeles.org>		9

Dear New LA Board.

I am hopeful that today will mark the end of school closures during the UTLA Strike. Both parties are at the table in confidential negotiations that will extend through the weekend. UTLA has planned a huge rally at Grand Park today and anti-charter rhetoric remains high.

Teachers at Baldwin Hills have continued to target the Elementary School over the past two days. This morning there was an uptick in their momentum, as they chanted "Privatizers take a hike!" while marching towards our school and blocking our lot. Another favorite from this week was "Privatization leads to segregation."

It is clear that the strike gave voice to the mounting tension between Baldwin Hills and New LA. To be frank--we are not welcomed there. Our Prop 39 offer will be issued on February 1, and it is likely that we will be offered one more classroom at Baldwin for 18-19. It is difficult to imagine another year on that campus after this week, and I am eager to consider other solutions.

In closing, I would like to share an excellent article with you from the Washington Post that accurately depicts the situation with public charter schools in Los Angeles. You can access the article here, and I encourage you to share this article with your networks. The LA charter community has taken a serious hit due to the anti-charter rhetoric spread by UTLA, and any effort to share accurate and true information about our schools is helpful.

I hope to be in touch soon with good news that the Strike is over. In the meantime, I wish everyone the best on the eve of MLK weekend.

Warmly, Brooke

Brooke Rios
Executive Director
New Los Angeles Charter Schools
1919 S. Burnside Avenue
Los Angeles, CA 90016
T: 323.939.6400
F: 323.939.6411
www.NewLosAngeles.org